


OFFICE OF THE MAYORPRIVATE 




Telephone: (716) 286-4310


January 11, 2023


The City Council

Niagara Falls, New York


RE:
Approval of Consultant Agreement - Environmental Design & Research, Landscape Architecture, Engineering & Environmental Service, D.P.C 


(Local Waterfront Revitalization Program)
Council Members:


The City seeks to develop a Local Waterfront Revitalization Program (“LWRP”) which will study and provide a framework for future development and access to the City's waterfront. Accordingly, it will be necessary for the City to secure an experienced consultant in order to identify, among other things, appropriate property uses, public access, and specific projects along the City's waterfront.  
Through a competitive procurement, the City has selected Environmental Design & Research, Landscape Architecture, Engineering & Environmental Service, D.P.C (“EDR”) as the consulting firm to perform the work. The LWRP contract will be state approved, and the work thereunder is anticipated to take approximately 36 months at a cost of $577,266.00. The project is funded through a grant from the New York State Department of State which will provide 85% of the project costs, with a local match of 15% or $86,589.90. The City Council previously approved the City’s matching funding in 2019 and it is available in Capital Account Code H1905. 


Will the Council so approve and authorize the Mayor to execute any documents necessary to accomplish the same, provided that they are satisfactory to the office of the Corporation Counsel in both form and content?





Respectfully submitted,





ROBERT M. RESTAINO





Mayor

Bax______ Cauley ______ Myles______ Tompkins______ Zajac ______ 

